
The DeKalb County Commission met in regular Session on Tuesday November 9, 2021 at 10:00 a.m. in 

the DeKalb County Activities Building (Courthouse Annex). Those present were President Ricky 

Harcrow, Terry Harris, Lester Black and Chris Kuykendall. (Due to medical reasons Shane Wootten was 

absent). 

_____________________________________________________________________________________  

The meeting was called to order by President Harcrow with Mr. Ables delivering the invocation and Mr. 

Kuykendall leading the Pledge. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________  

It was moved by Mr. Harris, seconded by Mr. Black with all members voting affirmatively, motion 

carrying to dispense with the reading of the minutes and to accept them as presented in written format. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________  

Road Department 

Update—Mr. Broyles stated that crews have been back on CR835 for the past three weeks and have been 

able to haul off about 600 loads of material that has slid down the mountainside. They are doing some 

undercutting as well. Crews are also finishing up with the last round of mowing and doing some brush 

cutting. 

Personnel—Mr. Broyles requested permission to make the following personnel changes: 

• Hire Alan Hughes (D3) to replace Norman Price who resigned in April 2021. 

• Transfer Tracy Turner (yard crew) from part-time to full-time to replace James Wilson who 

resigned on 09/20/21 (after working less than 3 months). 

Equipment 

Mr. Broyles addressed the Commission and requested permission to purchase several pieces of 

equipment, all of which has been discussed over the past few months. The list is as follows: 

• Patch Unit (purchase off Sourcewell bid) for the quoted price of $114,549.84.  

• 4000 Gal. Water Tank to be mounted on one of the patch trucks (will have to put out for bid). Mr. 

Broyles estimated the cost to be between $40 & $50 thousand. 

• Liquid Asphalt Storage Tank. Cost $7,500 

 

Mr. Harris made a motion to approve. Mr. Kuykendall seconded the motion. All members voting 

affirmatively to proceed with the equipment purchases. 

____________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Bancorp Finance Resolution (2022 Mack Trucks) 

Mr. Sharp stated that we would be receiving three (3) of the 2022 Mack Trucks this week and the 

remaining eighteen (18) in December. Mr. Sharp said that sixteen of the Trucks will be financed and 

made the recommendation to a adopt a Resolution to finance with BancorpSouth. 

 

Mr. Kuykendall made a motion to approve. Mr. Black seconded the motion. All members voting 

affirmatively to adopt the following Resolution for Financing with Bancorp: 

 



 

 
 



 

 
 

 

 

____________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Engineer 

Request for Proposals-CRF Treatment—Mr. Luther addressed the Commission and stated that proposals 

were sent out per Mr. Black’s request for CRF Treatment on Church Street in Fyffe (D4) and for Striping 

on County Roads 732 and 788 (D1) per Mr. Wootten’s request. 

 

He stated that one quote was received from Corrective Asphalt Materials, LLC for CRF treatment in the 

amount of $12,272.90 and one quote from Ozark Striping Company, Inc. in the amount of $8060. Mr. 

Luther made the recommendation to award the quotes to each of these vendors. 

 

Mr. Black made a motion to grant the request. Mr. Kuykendall seconded the motion. All members voting 

affirmatively, motion carried. 

 

Damage Claims—Mr. Luther presented a damage claim from Greg LaRue claiming damage to his vehicle 

by a County Truck hauling an uncovered load, and a claim from Chris & Gina Dorough claiming damage 

to two tires from hitting a pot-hole on CR89. He requested permission to forward both claims to CRS for 

final disposition. 

 

Mr. Kuykendall made a motion to approve. Mr. Harris seconded the motion. All members voting 

affirmatively, motion carried. 

Proposed Road Vacation—Mr. Luther requested permission to begin the process to vacate an old 

abandoned piece of roadway at Hammonds Crossroads between SR75 and CR843.  

Mr. Harris made a motion to begin the vacation process. Mr. Kuykendall seconded the motion. All 

members voting affirmatively, motion carried. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________  

 



Sheriff/Jail 

Sheriff’s Office Personnel—Chief Gregg requested permission to Transfer Darren Davis from PT to FT 

(Dispatch) to replace Jenalee Roberts who is resigning. 

Mr. Black made a motion to approve. Mr. Harris seconded the motion. All members voting affirmatively, 

motion carried. 

Jail Personnel—On behalf of Chief Smith, Chief Gregg requested the following personnel changes: 

• Hire Jerry Hall to replace Hannah Weathers vacant position in the jail 

• Hire Tim Wilson to replace Michelle Prater who resigned 

• Promote Zach Bell to Corrections Sgt to replace Charles Young who transferred to the jail 

position left by Hannah Weathers 

Mr. Harris made a motion to approve the personnel changes. Mr. Black seconded the motion. All 

members voting affirmatively, motion carried (note: both Jerry Hall and Tim Wilson resigned with 2 

weeks). 

____________________________________________________________________________________  

EMA 

Long Term Lease Agreements—Mr. Posey addressed the commission requesting Ratification for the 

Long-term Lease agreements to secure grants for the new community facilities in the Cartersville (D1) 

and Kilpatrick (D2) areas. He stated that these multi-use facilities will be used for Covid related events, 

storage and distribution as well as Storm Shelters if needed. 

Mr. Harris made a motion to authorize President Harcrow and Mr. Sharp to sign the Long-Term Lease 

Agreement. Mr. Black seconded the motion. All members voting affirmatively, motion carried.  

_____________________________________________________________________________________  

COA Rural Public Transportation 

Mr. Sharp on behalf of Mrs. McCamy requested approval to hire Stanley Emmett as FT Rural Public 

Transportation driver. 

Mr. Kuykendall made a motion to approve. Seconded by Mr. Black. All members voting affirmatively, 

motion carried. 

_____________________________________________________________________________________  

High Falls Grant-Engineering Resolution—Mr. Sharp stated that the DeKalb County Commission has 

received a grant which will provide for construction and improvements at High Falls Park. The CDBG 

Grant requires that an engineer assist with this project. Mr. Sharp stated that Ladd Engineering has 

submitted the appropriate documentation and requested the Commission adopt a Resolution ratifying 

Ladd Engineering Services as the Project Engineer as required by the CDBG Grant. 

Grant Acceptance/Local Match Resolution—Mr. Sharp also requested the Commission adopt a 

Resolution accepting an $80,000 Grant for funding through the Alabama’s Recreational Trails Program 

and committing to a 20% local match for the High Falls Project. 

Mr. Harris made a motion to adopt both Resolutions. Mr. Black seconded the motion. All members voting 

affirmatively, motion carried to adopt the following High Falls Recreational Trails Project Resolutions: 

  





 

Redistricting—2020 Census—Mr. Sharp addressed the Commission making the recommendation to 

adopt a Resolution (due to the 2020 Census results) authorizing changes to the County’s District 2 and 

District 4 lines. 

Mr. Harris made a motion to approve and adopt the resolution. Mr. Black Seconded the motion. All 

members voting affirmatively, motion carried to adopt the following Redistricting Resolution: 



 

  



 

  



 

 

_____________________________________________________________________________________  

ARPA Premium Pay—President Harcrow addressed the commission and audience stating that the 

county has received funding from ARPA (American Rescue Plan Act) designated as premium pay for 

employees who have worked through the Covid-19 pandemic. He asked the Commission to adopt the 

temporary premium pay Resolution. 

Mr. Kuykendall made a motion to approve. Mr. Black seconded the motion. All members voting 

affirmatively, motion carried to adopt the following Resolution: 



 



 

_____________________________________________________________________________________  

 

President Harcrow notified the audience that the next meeting will be on Tuesday, December 14, 2021 

and asked for a motion to adjourn. 

Mr. Harris made a motion to adjourn. The President declared no objections and ordered the meeting 

adjourned. 

 

____________________________________ 

Ricky Harcrow, President 

 

      ABSENT_________________________ 

Shane Wootten, Commissioner District I 

 



____________________________________ 

Terry Harris, Commissioner District II 

 

____________________________________ 

Chris Kuykendall, Commissioner District III 

 

____________________________________ 

Lester Black, Commissioner District IV 

 

 

 


